
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
BUDGET ESTIMATES – 26 – 27 MAY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(BE14/284)  PROGRAMME – 3.5 and 3.6: Illegal Maritime Arrival (IMA) 
Offshore Management 
 
 
Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Transfield notified the ASX on 24 February 2014 that the Manus/Nauru contracts are 
worth $1.2 billion. On 12 April 2014 the SMH reported a $900 million “buffer” in 
case boats returned that took the value of the Transfield contract potentially to $2.1 
billion. On Austender, it appeared as $2.1 billion for a period of 19 months. DIBP 
response was that “the posted contract sum represents a theoretical contract value. 
The company’s estimate and figures to be contained in the forthcoming budget will 
provide a realistic estimate of the anticipated expenditure.” 
a. Please explain these discrepancies using the current budget papers. 
b. Where can we find this?  
c. Please table a copy. 
 
 
Answer: 
 
The anticipated expenditure for Illegal Maritime Arrival (IMA) Offshore 
Management, including the contract with Transfield Services, is found in programmes 
3.5 and 3.6 of the 2014-15 Portfolio Budget Statements. 
 
The relevant expenses table is attached. 
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